

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

NATIONAL VEHICLE AND FUEL EMISSIONS LABORATORY 2565 PLYMOUTH ROAD ANN ARBOR, MICHIGAN 48105-2498

OFFICE OF AIR AND RADIATION

October 15, 2012

CD-12-14 (All Industries)

SUBJECT: Shutdown of Verify System

Dear Manufacturer:

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of a scheduled shutdown of the Verify system that will occur in early January of 2013. The Verify system is currently located at our facilities in Ann Arbor, Michigan but will be moving to EPA's National Computer Center located in Research Triangle Park, North Carolina. As a result of this move, it will be necessary to shut down access to the Verify system for an extended period of time from **Thursday**, **January 3**, **2013** at 5:00pm eastern time through **Monday**, **January 14**, **2013** at 8:00am eastern time.

During this shutdown, EPA certification staff and manufacturers **WILL NOT** be able to access the Verify system in any capacity. This means that manufacturers will not be able to submit information and EPA staff will not be able to review/approve certificates during this period. Information submitted prior to the shutdown will not need to be resubmitted. We are sending this letter well in advance of the shutdown so that manufacturers may plan their certification activities accordingly. Once the move is complete, the interface for manufacturers will be unchanged.

Any additional information regarding this move and the shutdown will be communicated via the Verify list server. To sign up for the Verify list server, please follow the instructions provided here: http://epa.gov/otaq/verify/documents/420b07002.pdf.

If you have any questions, please contact your certification representative.

Sincerely,

Byron J. Bunker, Acting Director

Compliance Division

/m J. /sm

Office of Transportation and Air Quality